El Camino Real Master Naturalist

Guidelines Committee Meeting

January 7, 2013

 

Call to Order:   The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm by Chair Debbi Harris

 

Attendance:  Sandra Dworaczyk, Debbi Harris, John Pruett, Phyllis Shuffield, Don Travis, Ann Collins, Cindy Bolch, and Katherine Bedrich.

 

President Katherine Bedrich presented a statement written by her.  Attached is a copy of the statement.

 

Discussion followed at length on Katherine's issues (as read into the minutes).  The issues were thoroughly aired and an improved understanding was achieved as well as on the rational of the various actions the committee took.

 

We accepted that the committee exceeded the original scope of the specific motion that created the committee.  It was conceded that some of the issues that the committee could have and should have been handled differently.  The changes beyond the original scope were minimal and related to the core issues of clarity and consistency where there seemed to be confusion.

 

The committee then went through all of the changes made to the guidelines on the web pages and made some minor changes for improved clarity.  We discussed the reasons for each of the changes.  Everyone agreed with the changes as we went through them individually.

 

The plan was to present these changes at the January 10th general meeting for further input by all members in attendance.  The committee would then take any input into consideration and present these changes to the Board at the next scheduled Board Meeting.

 

Katherine indicated that she would make a motion at the board meeting that only the original scope of changes be addressed for approval at this time and that the committee's work would then be deemed completed.  The board would then vote and decide on what direction we need to take going forward regarding these changes.  Don would update the web site accordingly.

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40pm

 

Respectfully submitted by Ann Collins, Secretary

